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PAWNEE NATION HOUSING AUTHORITY 

January/February 2025 

AKÂRU’  NEWs 
www.pawneenationhousing.org 

We want to wish all of our tenants a  
Happy New Year! The Housing Office is 
looking forward to what 2025 will bring.  
 

The Housing Authority has been busy 
working with our Commissioners and 
See Renewal, a consulting firm, to start a 
Housing Development Plan for  future 
home development on some of the  
properties owned by the Housing        
Authority. We will keep our tenants      
updated on the progress being made.  
 

We want to start a community garden 
with the help of the kids. Please let us 
know if your families would like to be a 
part of this project as we are nearing the 
first growing season and will be planting 
potatoes. This project will continue 
throughout the year and we will be  

Edition 1009 

WELCOME FROM THE  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

  

planting fruits and vegetables as well.  
 

We hope that everyone is enjoying our 
little newsletter. We want to extend an 
invitation for our tenants to send Happy 
Birthday wishes or Congratulations to 
your family members. If you would like 
to wish a member of your family well 
wishes, please send those requests to 
Ms. Cynthia Butler and we will get them 
printed.  
 

Here are some highlights in this edition. 
Please join us for the Valentine’s Bingo 
for the tenants. The REPP Program will 
be having a workshop event coming up. 
We hope that you enjoy the recipes in 
the cooking corner. The Youth and     
College Assistance Programs are open as 
well. Please contact us on more            
information on eligibility and the          
application process.  
 

~Linda Jestes, Executive Director 
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BOARD MEETINGS 

COMMISSIONER NEWS 

The Board of Commissioners had a 

Special Meeting on December 3rd, 

2024 with a quorum present. The  

Commissioners were presented with 

staff reports on daily operations and 

had discussion only on the standing 

agenda items, 2026 PNHA IHP and 

PNHA Strategic Infrastructure Plan. In 

New Business, a motion was made to 

approve the 2024 PNHA Annual    

Performance Report (APR), motion 

carried.   

 

The Board of Commissioners had a 

Regular meeting on January 14, 2025 

with a quorum present. The Commis-

sioners were presented with staff     

reports on daily operations and had 

discussion on the standing agenda 

items, 2026 PNHA IHP and PNHA 

Strategic Infrastructure Plan. In New 

Business, a motion was made to make 

an increased offer for the property on 

3rd street, motion carried; reviewed 

the 2024 ARP Funding; and set dates 

for February 3-5 for a kick-off meeting 

for the planning and development 

project with See Renewal. 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Douglas Gover Miller, Seat #1 

James Grant Hawkins, Seat #2 

Reva Howell Garcia, Seat #3 

Carol Nuttle, Seat #4 

Suzy Knife Chief, Seat #5 

For a full listing of our Commission 
Meetings, please visit our website at 

www.pawneenationhousing.org. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING IS 
SCHEDULED FOR  

January 14 at 11:30 A.M. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING IS 
SCHEDULED FOR  

February 11 at 11:30 A.M. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING IS 
SCHEDULED FOR  

March 11 at 11:30 A.M. 



Page 3 

 

For our employee spotlight this edition, 
we welcome Mr. Jaden “King” Grier.  

Jaden moved to Pawnee in 2023 from 
North Carolina and lives with his fiancé 
Sherry and daughter Camilia.  

He has worked for the Pawnee Nation 
Housing Authority as a contract worker 
for the past three (3) months. Some of his 
job duties include renovations, lawn care, 
distribution of memos and letters,  
changing filters for tenants, and many 
more duties.  

“I love getting fed by my co-workers. 
Pawnee women are the best cooks. But I 
like working for the Housing Authority 
because I am learning some important 
life skills that I need.” said Mr. Grier 
when asked why he likes working for the 
Housing Authority.  

We are happy Jaden is a part of the 
Housing team and we are glad that he is 
learning and picking the skills he needs 
to do the job.  

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 

Linda Jestes, Executive Director 
Phone: 918-762-3454 
Email: linda.jestes@pawneenationhousing.org 
           pawneenationha@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mary Hawkins, Administrative Technician 
Phone: 918-223-7988 
Email: maryhawkins@pawneenationhousing.org 
 

VACANT, Project Coordinator 
Email: none 
 

Cynthia Butler, Compliance Specialist 
Email: cbutler@pawneenationhousing.org 
 

George Pratt, Maintenance Coordinator 
Phone: 918-223-1697 
 

Alex McSheridan, Energy Coordinator 
Email: alex.mcsheridan@pawneenationhousing.org 
 

Deni Clark, Accountant 
Jaden Grier, Maintenance (Contract) 
Ronald Jestes, Maintenance (Contract) 

Tom Pratt, Maintenance (Contract) 
Garon Cozad-Tawkoyty, Maintenance (Contract) 

PNHA STAFF EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT 
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The Pawnee Nation Rural Energy Pilot Program 

(REPP) has been busy signing up “Energy 

Champions” for the sensor program, working 

on community engagement, and installation of 

the sensors and thermostats. The program has 

been very busy these last few weeks as we are 

continuing with phase 2 of the project and  

moving into phase 3. 

Please look for flyers on our upcoming       

workshop. We have a special guest from       

Emporia to explain in depth about the sensors, 

and to answer any and all questions. This event 

will be in-person and virtual. If you would like 

to join us in-person, we will be at 126 Eagle 

Chief Drive (PNHA Housing Office) at 5:30 PM 

on  February 6th. We hope to see you there! 

As we move into phase 3 of the REPP grant, we 

are installing the electrical usage sensors and 

smart thermostats. We have installed 25 and 

are installing more every day. We are still      

accepting participants in the program, there 

limited spots left so claim your spot today.  

All sensors and thermostats are being installed 

by a licensed electrician, and have given   

homeowners valuable insight into where their 

electricity, and their money is going. Some  

people have already made minor improvements 

drastically cutting their heating bill. This is one 

of the benefits of being a part of the program 

and keeping your costs down.  

The solar farm contractor has been selected, 

and they will begin breaking ground on the 

community solar garden soon. We would love 

to train some hard-working individuals on how 

HOUSING STAFF ACTIVITIES 
to install and maintain solar farms, and we have 

the funds set aside to do that. This could be a 

business opportunity or job placement for the 

right person. Please let us know if you are     

interested in this portion of the program.  

The Pawnee Nation will be taking on the     

ownership of the oil and gas wells that will be 

converted into geothermal energy wells to heat 

the greenhouse. Integrity tests will be done to 

ensure these wells can handle the stresses that 

they will be subjected to, which could be     

pressure and temperature, if not they will be 

properly plugged and remediated.  Feasibility 

and engineering tests have been done to ensure 

this project is viable and we look forward to 

breaking ground.  
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HOUSING STAFF ACTIVITIES 

MAINTENANCE ACTIVITIES 

Our maintenance staff have been busy 
getting housing ready for new tenants. 
They are currently working on home 
renovations and clearing the lands of our 
future projects. We have four contract 
workers working with us to rehab our 
properties. 
 
There are three (3) non-NASHASDA 
homes that have been rehabbed that are 
located at 403 Forest Street, 704 Forest 
Street and 419 Park Lane.  We will be 
contacting families on the waiting list to 
start moving in.  
 
Staff have been working on a few rehabs 
at Littlesun Addition. They have finished 
with Unit 106 and are still working on 
Unit 113 with plans to start soon on Unit 
116. These units will  be getting a face 
lift and new  appliances to get ready for 
new tenants to move-in.   
 
Our Commissioners are continuing to 
work on policies for the new non-
NAHASDA Lease Purchase Program that 
will be a new policy for 307 Ash Street. 
Once this policy is approved staff will fol-
low the procedure of the waitlist and 
soon move a family in the home.  
We had some trees removed from some 
of the properties and will get a few more 
removed. Some trees have caused issues 
and have died. To keep the trees from 
causing further problems or issues, we 
have removed them.  
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HOUSING AUTHORITY NEWS 

RECERTIFICATIONS 

It is that time of year for all of our       
PNHA tenants to do recertification 
applications. This is required by our 
funding agency for continued       
eligibility.  
 

This year we have delivered the   
applications to your residences and 
ask them to be returned within 10 
days of the receipt of application.  
 

Should you have any questions on 
what needs to be reported on 
recerts, please contact Ms. Mary 
Hawkins at the Housing Office.  

GINGERBREAD HOUSE CONTEST 

We had six kids participate in the   
Christmas Gingerbread House Contest. 
Below are the winners and pictures of 
their houses.  

PN TOYS FOR TOTS GIFTS 

Thank you to the 
Pawnee Nation 
and Ms. Louise 
Beard for think-
ing of our kids for 
Christmas. We 
were able to give 
toys to all of our 
tenants from their 
donation. We 
hope that all the 
kids enjoyed the 
gifts and had a 
very Happy 
Christmas      
Holiday.  

1st Place: Emily Merrell 

2nd Place: Jema Big Bear Hand 

3rd Place: Nikki Merrell 
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CHRISTMAS LIGHTS CONTEST 

Merry Christmas to everyone! 
Thank you to those families who 
participated in this years Christmas 
Lights Decorating Contest. We had 
four families submit pictures for the 
contest. Below are the pictures of 
the winners. Each will receive a 
rent incentive for the winning   
places.  

1st Place: The Merrell Family  

2nd Place: The Tubbs Family 

3rd Place: The Branch Family  

4th Place: The Ramirez Family  
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COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS PARTY PAWNEE NATION PRINCESS 

Pawnee Nation Princess Cora    
Marie Pratt performed as the Dew 
Drop Fairy in The Nutcracker ballet 
performance put on by Studio K 
Performing Arts Center.  

Our staff participated in the Pawnee 

Community Christmas Party for the 

Kids. Housing fixed chili for Frito Chili 

Pies. Here are some pics of the event.  



Page 9 

 

Please keep in mind that extreme 
cold weather can cause havoc with 
folks who are not prepared. In being 
prepared, and doing these simple 
tips, you can save your household a 
ton of headaches, grief and           
inconvenience.  
 
Should something happen that you 
were not prepared for, always notify 
the Housing Office as soon as it 
happens by using the emergency 
number listing in this edition of the 
newsletter.  

January 2025 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
PNHA Closed 
New Years 
Day 

2 3 4 

5 
1pm PN Consti-
tution Conven-
tion Mtg 

6 7 
530p PBC 
Meeting 

8 
10a REPP Mtg 
1130a Chamber 
of Commerce  

9 10 11 

12 
1pm PN Consti-
tution Conven-
tion Mtg 

13 14 
1130a PNHA 
Meeting 

15 
10a REPP Mtg 

16 
1130a Cham-
ber Roundtable 

17 18 

19 20 
PNHA Closed 
MLK Day 

21 
530p PBC 
Meeting 

22 
10a REPP Mtg 

23 24 25 

26 
1pm PN Consti-
tution Conven-
tion Mtg 

27 28 29 
10a REPP Mtg 

30 31  

Here are some tips to remember 
this winter in preparation of freezing 
cold temperatures.  
 

• Turn on faucets allowing them to 
run faster than a drip, both hot 
and cold.  

• Open the cabinet doors below all 
of your sinks (kitchen, bathroom, 
etc.) 

• Turn up your thermostat now to 
get a head start before below   
zero temps arrive.  

WINTER WEATHER TIPS 
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PNHA COOKING CORNER 

CHICKEN POT PIE 
 

6-8 servings * prep 10 mins * total time 1 
hr 15 mins * cal/serv 495 
 
Ingredients: 
4 Tbsp. butter 
3 medium carrots, diced (about 1 1/2 cups) 
3 stalks celery, diced (about 1 1/2 cups) 
1 large yellow onion, diced (about 1½ cups) 

1 tsp. chopped fresh thyme  
1 tsp. kosher salt, divided 
1/2 tsp. freshly ground black pepper 
4 Tbsp. all-purpose flour 
2 cups whole milk 
1 cup low-sodium chicken broth 
1 Tbsp. Dijon mustard 
1/2 tsp. garlic powder 
4 cups cooked shredded chicken 
1 cup frozen peas 
1 (16.3-ounce tube) biscuit dough  
 

Directions: 
Step 1: Preheat oven to 375° with 
rack in the center. In a large skillet, 
melt butter over med-high heat. 
Add carrots, celery, onion, thyme, 
and 1/2 of salt and cook, stirring 
often, until softened, 5-7 mins. Add 
flour, and stir to coat vegetables. 
Cook for 2 mins more, then add 
milk, broth, mustard, garlic powder, 
and remaining 1/2 tsp salt, whisk-
ing to combine. Increase heat to 
high and bring to a boil. Immediate-
ly reduce heat to medium and sim-
mer, stirring often, until thickened, 
3-5 mins. Fold in chicken and peas. 
Taste and add more salt as needed.  

NO BAKE KOOL-AID PIE 
 
1 graham cracker crust 
1 packet of your choice of Kool-Aid 
1 14oz can of sweetened con-
densed milk 
1 8oz tub of cool whip 
 
Pour the sweetened condensed 
milk into a mixing bowl and add 
Kool-Aid packet. Mix together. Add 
in Cool Whip. Mix thoroughly and 
spoon into pie crust. Enjoy! 

Step 2: Transfer mixture to a 13” x 
9” baking dish. Arrange biscuits on 
top of filling. Sprinkle all over with 
salt and 
pepper.  
Step 3: 
Bake until 
filling is 
bubbling 
and bis-
cuits are 
golden 
and risen, 
22 to 25 
minutes. Let cool 5 minutes before 
serving.  



Page 11 

 

Happy Birthday, 
King and Camilla! 

 
Love Sherry  

 

Sending Birthday 
wishes to Aiden 
Cozad! I am so 

proud of the young 
adult you are       

becoming and look 
forward to what the 
future holds for you! 

 
Love you lots! 

~Mom 

Happy Birthday to 
my beautiful 
daughter and  

wonderful mom,  
Jamie Nelson  
We love you! 

 
From Mom and  

Paisley 
 

STONEWOLF EVENTS 

BIRTHDAY SHOUTOUTS!! 
 

George Pratt, PNHA Maintenance  

Tom Pratt, PNHA General Laborer 

Carol Nuttle, PNHA Commissioner 

Krystal Branch 

Janet Mulder 

February 19th -  
I want to wish our 
sweet and sassy  
little Paisley a  

Happy Birthday!  
 

We love you  
bunches! 

 

Love, Uka 
 

 

 



Page 12 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

PBC Quarterly 

Meeting 

2 3 4 
530p PBC 
Meeting 

5 
 

6 
530p REPP 

Workshop  

7 8 

9 10 11 
1130a PNHA 
Meeting 

12 
 

13 
 
VDay Bingo 

14 15 

16 17 
PNHA Closed 
Presidents 
Day 

18 
530p PBC 
Meeting 

19 
 

20 21 22 

23 24 

PBC List of Can-

didates posted 

25 26 
 

27 28  

February 2025 

VALENTINES BINGO 

We will be hosting a Valentines Bingo on 
February 13th for our PNHA Tenants. 
This event will be at the PN Community 
Center at 551 Harrison Street. We will 
have snacks and prizes. Hope to see you 
there! 

PBC Filing dates—1-5 pm daily at the PN Law Enforcement Center 

 

THE WOLF WINTER SPECIALS 
January, February, March 

Daily Specials 11 am - 4 pm 

 

Monday - $13.99 - Chicken Parmesan, pasta 

         with breadstick & drink 

Tuesday - $15.99 - Lasagna with salad,  

  breadstick & drink 

Wednesday - $11.99 - BBQ Chicken wrap,       

  homestyle chips & drink 

Thursday - $16.99 - Meatloaf with mashed 

  potatoes, gravy, broccoli & drink 

Friday - $18.99 [11 am-10 pm] - Popcorn     

         shrimp, hush puppies, fries & drink 

Saturday - $29.99 [11 am-10 pm] - 10 oz ribeye, 

     4 shrimp, baked potato, salad & drink 
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YOUTH ASSISTANCE 

The youth assistance program is open for 
the spring and summer sports for the 
kids. Applications can be picked up at the 
Housing Office or printed from the web-
site. Youth participants, 1st grade through 
12th grade, must have membership with a 
federally recognized tribe, the family unit 
monthly income cannot exceed 80% of 
the NAHASDA income guidelines and 
must reside in the Pawnee Nation service 
area. For more information, please give 
us a call at the Housing Office.  

PELTIER GRANTED CLEMENCY 

Outgoing U.S. President Joe Biden, 
granted clemency to long time political 
prisoner and Native American activist, 
Leonard Peltier. In Biden’s final acts, he 
commuted the life sentence of Peltier, 
who was convicted of killing two FBI 
agents on the Pine Ridge Reservation 
and escaping from federal prison.  
It has been reported that Peltier’s family 
was shocked, surprised and but thankful 
he will be able to spend his lasting days 
with his family. Peltier health has been 
declining from diabetes, hypertension, 
partial blindness from a stroke and 
affects from Covid.  
Peltier will remain under supervision and 
surveillance while in the confinement of 
his home.  

COLLEGE ASSISTANCE 

The College Housing Assistance Program 
is open. To be eligible, each student must 
be attending an accredited post-
secondary institution and enrolled in a 
degree or certification program.  
 
All applicants must meet NAHASDA     
income guidelines, must be a member of 
a federally recognized tribe, and            
applicants primary residence must be in 
the Pawnee Nation jurisdictional area. 
 
Please call the 
Housing Office for 
more information 
or visit our web-
site.  
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